Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen

Lake Weed Management Committee

First Selectman's Office June 25, 2019 7:00 PM

Present: Steven Romano, Chairman, Chris Kennavane (WL), Joe Welsh (DP), Michelle Fitzpatrick (TL),

Marty Harris (TL)

Excused: Richard Reis (WL), Brian Smith (WSP), Simon Ellis (WSP), Lida Exstein (DP)

Guests: Michael Exstein, Max Exstein, Debbie Ellis, Ryan Welsh

- 1. Call to Order The meeting was called to order by Steve Romano at 7:00 pm
- 2. **Approval of Minutes:** The minutes for the May 28, 2019 regular Meeting were presented for approval. A MOTION WAS MADE BY Michelle Fitzpatrick, SECONDED BY Marty Harris to approve the minutes. SO VOTED.
- 3. Financial Updates: No Update
- 4. Individual Lake Updates/Information:
 - A. Dog Pond:
 - Joe reported that the pond has been treated and seems to have been very effective. There currently is an algae bloom. Monitoring has been done and is currently being done to make sure the algae bloom does not get out of hand.
 - B. West Side Pond:
 - Debbie informed the committee that there will be a plant survey done in July.
 - C. Tyler Lake:
 - Michelle and Marty reported that NEAS was out to Tyler the week of June 17th. Algae bloom is in the north cove. July will be testing with litmus paper to test for the potential of phosphates and nitrogen leaching into the lake from septic systems.
- 5. Any Other Business: Chris spoke briefly about the progress of Woodridge Lake.
- 6. MOTION TO ADJOURN WAS MADE BY, Michelle Fitzpatrick, SECONDED BY Joe Welsh. SO VOTED.

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M. Respectfully submitted,

Steven Romano, Chairman